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hristm
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Christmas Hope:
In Advent and Throughout the Year

Did you know that Camp stella Maris serves 
our community year-round? Beginning at the 
conclusion of summer Camp in late august, 
CsM offers a wide variety of services to indi-
viduals, groups and agencies throughout the 
year. the adventure Based learning experi-
ence (aBle) program provides excellent team-
building opportunities for schools, faith groups, 
families, and corporate teams. Many organiza-
tions choose to use the beautiful facilities at 
Camp for their retreats and meetings. CsM also 
serves hundreds of youth with weekend camps 
and our school age Program. 

Providence Housing

Camp Stella Maris

Our Affiliates

Providence achieved another milestone this fall when Director of asset 
Management helen Bianchi achieved her Broker’s license, positioning Provi-
dence to engage in third-party management opportunities.  Providence will 
take over management of eastgate apartments in Corning in January.  We are 
saddened by the resignation of executive Director John McDermott after 
eighteen months of outstanding service, as he seeks to return to the private 
sector.  Cfo Cathy Vail has been appointed interim executive Director as the 
Board begins a search Process for a permanent executive Director.  Board 
Member Mark Greisberger has become the point person for project develop-
ment on a volunteer basis.

in his Christmas letter to the Diocese, our Bishop, the Most rever-
end salvatore r. Matano wrote:
“The Christmas season provides an excellent opportunity for us,

 like Mary, Joseph, the shepherds and Magi, to strengthen, 
to renew, to embrace and to proclaim our faith.”

for us at Catholic Charities, the Christmas season is a time to re-
new and strengthen our resolve to respond to Jesus’ call to love our 
neighbor – to provide “help that works.  hope that lasts!”  We do so 
not only in this Christmas season, but throughout the year.

this issue of the Good News focuses both on special activities 
which some of our agencies undertake in the Christmas season but 
also on work that our agencies do throughout the year.

Both our Christmas season activities and our work throughout the 
year are supported not only by individual agency fund-raising activities, 
but also, very importantly, by the Catholic Courier/Catholic Charities 
Christmas appeal, which this month marks its 45th annual campaign.  
Proceeds of the annual appeal are distributed to the emergency funds 
of various Catholic Charities offices and affiliate agencies throughout 
the Diocese.  the appeal provides a way for people to put their faith 
in action, noted Jack Balinsky, Diocesan Director of Catholic Charities.

“We have a Gospel call to help our neighbors,” Balinsky said.  “this 
appeal is a way we can respond to this call.  i am very grateful to the 
Catholic Courier for supporting us in this important way over so 
many years.”

Catholic Courier
and Catholic Chalities

Christmas Appeal

“To love God and neighbor is not something abstract, but profoundly 
concrete: it means seeing in every person the face of the Lord to 

be served, to serve him concretely.  And you are, dear brothers and 
sisteres, the face of Jesus.” — Pope Francis

a cooperative effort to 
assist people in short-term

 financial crisis.

any financial help you
 can offer can be sent to

Christmas appeal
P.o. Box 24379

rochester, NY 14624-0379

A  q uA r T e r ly  P r o g r e S S  r e P o r T  f r o M  C AT H o l i C  C H A r i T i e S  o f  T H e  D i o C e S e  o f  r o C H e S T e r 

John McDermott

continued from page 3

March for life and 
Diocesan Mass for life

Bishop Matano will again be joining 
hundreds of people from the 
Diocese of rochester at the 
41st annual March for life

 in Washington, DC on January 22.  
for details to join in,  go to www.dor.org.  

Bishop Matano will also be
 celebrating a Mass for life 

on sunday, January 18, 2 PM 
at sacred heart Cathedral 

in support of all human life, especially 
the unborn.  a reception will follow Mass, 

hosted by the Knights of Columbus. 
all are welcome.

Public Policy Weekend 
february 7-8

Parishes throughout the diocese will 
be petitioning NYs legislators to pass 

the 9 points of the Women’s equality act
 that truly benefit women and reject 

the 10th point expanding 
abortion provisions. 

for more information on any of these 
events, contact suzanne stack, 

life issues Coordinator at
585-328-3210 x1304 or sstack@dor.org.

Upcoming 
Life Issues Events
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Catholic family Center

each year at the thanksgiving and Christmas 
holidays, Catholic family Center’s clients are 
blessed by the generosity of so many ‘angels’ in 
the community. here a just few examples of the 
many ways caring people make the holidays spe-
cial for the people CfC serves:
• the Kiwanis Club of irondequoit prepares 

and delivers thanksgiving meals for to approxi-
mately 200 CfC clients;

• a housing services staff member connected 
her church to the refugee resettlement pro-
gram and they will prepare thanksgiving bas-
kets for 18 refugee families with a total of 77 
people;

• aging and adult services arranges for gifts for 
their elder and vulnerable adult clients through 
"Project 3 Wishes" (an individual lady who re-
cruits volunteers to purchase gifts for the cli-
ents) and utilizes CfC's holiday vouchers for 
adults that don't have family and/or have limited 
income.  they also participate with Children, 
Youth and family services in the giving tree at 
St. Mary’s Church Downtown;

• CfC’s associate Director of Volunteer services 
coordinates volunteers to facilitate holiday ac-
tivities in shelters for homeless children, women 
and men, including parties, special meals, cookie 
decorating and craft nights; she also solicits and 
picks up gifts and winter wear donations from 
local faith communities, civic organizations, pro-
fessional groups, etc. she then delivers them to 
programs; 

• CfC’s fund Development and Marketing De-
partment becomes “gift donation central” dur-
ing the holidays. toys, clothing, food baskets, gift 
cards, books, crafts…and so much more come 
from throughout the greater rochester com-
munity. fund Development and staff collabo-
rate with leaders and staff of CfC programs to 
make sure these wonderful items reach client 
families and individuals;

• for more than 25 years now, staff of CfC’s 
Community resource services has organized 
and coordinated the Adopt a Family program. 
Program staff from throughout the agency can 
submit request forms for their clients who 
need support to make the Christmas holidays 
a reality for their families. these requests are 
then matched to donors who want to partici-
pate in the program. Donors then provide gifts 
and food baskets for the family/individual they 
are adopting. in addition to the Adopt a Family 
program, Catholic family Center assists seniors 
and single adults/couples with Wegmans food 
vouchers for the holiday. the agency utilizes 
some of the Catholic Courier Christmas appeal 
funds to do this piece.  each year approximately 
200 families, seniors and adult individuals ben-
efit from this holiday assistance.

highlights of ongoing activities of Catholic 
Charities of Wayne County include:
• at its 10th anniversary celebration in septem-

ber, the agency honored father Peter Clifford 
and father Jim hewes as founding Catholic mo-
tivators of its agency.

• through the College Bound program, the 
agency is working with 200 high school seniors 
to facilitate their acceptance into college.

• La Casa, a transitional housing program, serves 
as the hub of the agency’s ministry to farm-
workers and their families in the northern part 
of the county.

• at the Wolcott Community Clothing Cen-
ter, over 200 backpacks were distributed to 
school-age children in august, and once again, 
the Center is in partnership with radio WACK-
1420 and Herb Phillipson’s in Newark along 
with Fidelis Care of New York to distribute 
new and gently used coats.

• the early intervention, PinS (Persons in 
need of Supervision) and General Coun-
seling programs continue to be staples of the 
agency’s activities.

• the Mobile Food Pantry program has been 
instituted in cooperation with newark rotary, 
distributes food to 200 families each month.

Catholic Charities of
 Wayne County
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      In the Christmas Season … and Throughout the Year

Catholic Charities of 
livingston County

Catholic Charities of livingston County is 
again this year carrying out its Christmas pro-
gram.  Many local parishes, businesses, and or-
ganizations such as Kiwanis, rotary, and other 
civic groups that have participated in the past, 
have signed up again this year to collect and do-
nate new gifts and food to its neighbors most in 
need.  St. Patrick’s Church in Mt. Morris and 
St. Anne’s Church in rochester also hang gift 
tags on their giving trees in their parishes each 
year and gifts donated by parishioners are dis-
tributed to families in the Christmas Program.  
Foodlink has also granted Catholic Charities of 
livingston County 40 thanksgiving food baskets 
and 40 Christmas food baskets.  the homeless 
families living in each of the agency’s two emer-
gency housing units over Christmas will receive 
assistance with gifts and food from the Dans-
ville Methodist Church and other local groups.  
in 2013, the Christmas Program served close 
to 300 individuals in livingston County.  

Catholic Charities of 
Chemung/Schuyler Counties
the agency’s Christmas Sponsorship initia-

tive targets families who do not receive or qualify 
for other forms of assistance, as well as individu-
als who are making significant attempts to sup-
port themselves, e.g. the under-employed.  Based 
upon the needs of an individual family, donors 
provide needed household items, which are then 
delivered to recipients, usually when children are 
not home.  this is a wonderful experience for 
parents, as “santa” may have never visited the 
home before.  last year, Catholic Charities was 
able to sponsor 25 families, sharing the gift of 
hope with 52 children and 42 adults.

Catholic Charities 
Community Services

Catholic Charities Community services grate-
fully accepted a donation of 120 turkeys from 
Woodcliff Hotel and Spa.  turkeys were dis-
tributed to families who received services from 
the agency in time for thanksgiving.

thanks to staff, volunteers, CCCs Board mem-
bers and corporations, just over 1,000 individu-
als who are served by CCCs will have a brighter 
holiday. 

Catholic Charities Community services 
Christmas Giving Project delivers gifts to cli-
ents and their families who do not have resourc-
es to put anything under the tree at Christmas 
time.  the Christmas Giving Project answers   
clients’ wishes and provides a special doll, a bas-
ketball or even a new pair of warm socks.  the 
agency is fortunate to have partners like 5linx, 
Kodak, LaBella Associates, KAFL insurance, 
Ciccarelli Advisory Services, Home instead 
Senior Care, Pyramid Brokerage Company, 
rDC Drug, Greece Jazzercise, and many local 
parishes, community groups, and families 
who help brighten clients Christmas morning 
and to let them know that someone cares about 
them.  as the gifts pile up from generous donors, 
the scene becomes an example of people’s gen-
erosity toward the poor. the gifts brighten fu-
tures, calm fears, and make people’s lives more 
manageable.  it is the reason for the season.

Catholic Charities
 of the finger lakes

Catholic Charities of the finger lakes is the 
happy beneficiary of a local family’s efforts to re-
spond to the needs of their neighbors.  in 2010, 
the smith family, including siblings hannah, louis 
and Jacob, put their heads together to think of 
a way to help people in their community. the 
children, students at St. Francis-St. Stephen 
School in Geneva came up with the Gloves for 
Love campaign, an initiative that seeks to gather 
new, donated gloves and hats and distribute them 
to people across the community.  in that first 
year the family collected more than 217 sets of 
gloves and hats.  More than 350 pairs were col-
lected in the second year. through outreach to 
their classmates, their parish, friends and family, 
the project has continued to grow.  for Catho-
lic Charities of the finger lakes, the donation of 
gloves and hats is a welcome addition to holi-
day efforts.  the contributions come just before 
Christmas, a time when requests for assistance 
are many. families can pick sets of gloves and hats 
for their children as gifts, or for themselves as a 
means of keeping warm.  in addition to distribu-
tion at the agency’s offices, hats and gloves are 
distributed at the Geneva Community Lunch 
Program to guests who come for meals on 
Christmas eve and Christmas Day. receiving new 

Catholic Charities of 
Tompkins/Tioga Counties

the tioga outreach Center of Catholic 
Charities of tompkins/tioga Counties, lo-
cated in Nichols, again this year continued its 
thanksgiving/Christmas traditions.  thanksgiv-
ing Baskets were provided to low-moderate 
income families of three or more.  Christmas 
toy baskets were made available to families with 
children ages infant to 12 years. in tompkins 
County, Catholic Charities continued its col-
laborative effort Share the Warmth with the 
ithaca rotary to help insure that people have 
warm outer wear for the winter.

food Bank of 
the Sourthern Tier

the food Bank of the southern tier an-
nounced a new holiday themed 5K run / walk 
event to be held before the start of the 40th 
annual sparkle event in Corning’s Gaffer Dis-
trict on saturday, December 6th.  the Selfless 
elf 5K presented by Wegmans was run in 
conjunction with the 40th annual sparkle. 

“in promoting the run, the goal is to attract 
all types of runners and walkers to participate,” 
said Natasha thompson, President & Ceo or 
the food Bank of the southern tier. “We’re 
encouraging runners and walkers of all ages to 
turn out wearing festive holiday-themed outfits. 
our hope is that we can get the community 
together for a fun event while raising awareness 
about the important issue of child hunger.” 

Proceeds from the event will help support the 
food Bank’s BackPack Program™.  More than 
38,000 children across the southern tier are 
eligible to participate in free or reduced price 
school meal programs. Many of these children 
don’t have access to adequate nutrition over 
weekend and holiday breaks when school is 
not in session. the BackPack Program™ pro-
vides a pack of healthy, child-friendly, and easy 
to prepare foods to children in need each fri-
day.  in the 2014 – 2015 school year, the food 
Bank’s BackPack Program™ will operate in 
41 school districts across the southern tier; 
delivering packs of food to more than 2,500 
students each week.

While the Christmas season activi-
ties described in this newsletter are just a 
small part of the activities of these agen-
cies and while our other agencies also en-
gage in activities, we share here ongoing 
efforts of other agencies who provided 
help and hope throughout the year

Catholic Charities of 
livingston County

highlights on ongoing activities of Catholic 
Charities of livingston County include:
• so far this year, 25,000 individuals with an ur-

gent need have received assistance.  types of 
assistance have included provision of a warm 
coat, computer assistance, phone call for refer-
ral and more.

• the Help* Works emergency Services pro-
gram has assisted 3,728 people to date with 
rent, security deposit, utility bill and budget 
counseling.

• twenty-four families participated in the Emer-
gency Housing program and all were suc-
cessfully placed in permanent housing.

• fifty-one women participated in parenting 
classes offered by the Community of Caring 
program while in the livingston County Jail.

• the Food Pantry and Clothing Cupboard 
program has served 2,868 residents so far this 
year.

• through the Hope Youth Mentoring Pro-
gram, 48 youth-at-risk were matched with a 
mentor, while 50 children remain on the wait-
ing list.

• through the employment Program, 108 cli-
ents have obtained employment.  CClC em-
ployment counselors partner with staff from 
the County social services and Workforce De-
velopment office.

Catholic Charities of 
Steuben County

Catholic Charities of steuben has partnered 
with ProAction of Steuben and Yates, inc. to 
bring poverty simulations to groups and organi-
zations in steuben County.  

a Poverty simulation is a realistic portrayal of 
living in a low income household for one month. 
Participants are assigned roles in households 
that have been based on real families receiving 
services from community action agencies. it is 
important to note that these sample families do 
not represent the poorest households that are 
precariously on the edge—they might get to the 
end of the month having fulfilled every obligation 
or they may come up short. 

During the simulation, family members will go 
through four “weeks” broken into four, fifteen 
minute blocks of time during which they inter-
act in a simulated community which includes a 

grocery store, bank, utilities company, mortgage/
rent collector, pawn shop, employer, school, so-
cial services office, community action agency and 
more. Participants face the challenges that mil-
lions of americans face as they attempt to keep 
their home safe, the utilities on, their medications 
current, their kids in school and fed. 

at the end of the simulation, participants are 
invited to share their experiences. Did they make 
ends meet financially? if not, what were the con-
sequences? Perhaps they were evicted or lost 
custody of their children. Did they experience 
something they’d never thought about before? 
how did they feel as the “month” progressed? 

Participating in the Poverty simulation affords a 
deeper understanding of what it is like to live in a 
typical low income household. it provides insight 
into issues that may arise at work, at your child’s 
school or with their peers, in the faith based con-
gregation to which you belong, at the grocery 
store, and in our community in general. 

insight gained by participating in the poverty 
simulation lends understanding as to why those 
in poverty make the choices they make, and will 
assist participants in responding to these choices 
effectively. 

gloves and hats is a gesture that is greatly appre-
ciated by lunch program guests.  and the vol-
unteers who prepare and serve holiday meals 
continue to express their admiration that the 
effort has been spearheaded by young children. 
for Catholic Charities of the finger lakes, the 
smith family and their Gloves for Love cam-
paign really has become a holiday tradition that 
is a sure sign of the giving spirit of Christmas.
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Christmas Hope:
In Advent and Throughout the Year

Did you know that Camp stella Maris serves 
our community year-round? Beginning at the 
conclusion of summer Camp in late august, 
CsM offers a wide variety of services to indi-
viduals, groups and agencies throughout the 
year. the adventure Based learning experi-
ence (aBle) program provides excellent team-
building opportunities for schools, faith groups, 
families, and corporate teams. Many organiza-
tions choose to use the beautiful facilities at 
Camp for their retreats and meetings. CsM also 
serves hundreds of youth with weekend camps 
and our school age Program. 

Providence Housing

Camp Stella Maris

Our Affiliates

Providence achieved another milestone this fall when Director of asset 
Management helen Bianchi achieved her Broker’s license, positioning Provi-
dence to engage in third-party management opportunities.  Providence will 
take over management of eastgate apartments in Corning in January.  We are 
saddened by the resignation of executive Director John McDermott after 
eighteen months of outstanding service, as he seeks to return to the private 
sector.  Cfo Cathy Vail has been appointed interim executive Director as the 
Board begins a search Process for a permanent executive Director.  Board 
Member Mark Greisberger has become the point person for project develop-
ment on a volunteer basis.

in his Christmas letter to the Diocese, our Bishop, the Most rever-
end salvatore r. Matano wrote:
“The Christmas season provides an excellent opportunity for us,

 like Mary, Joseph, the shepherds and Magi, to strengthen, 
to renew, to embrace and to proclaim our faith.”

for us at Catholic Charities, the Christmas season is a time to re-
new and strengthen our resolve to respond to Jesus’ call to love our 
neighbor – to provide “help that works.  hope that lasts!”  We do so 
not only in this Christmas season, but throughout the year.

this issue of the Good News focuses both on special activities 
which some of our agencies undertake in the Christmas season but 
also on work that our agencies do throughout the year.

Both our Christmas season activities and our work throughout the 
year are supported not only by individual agency fund-raising activities, 
but also, very importantly, by the Catholic Courier/Catholic Charities 
Christmas appeal, which this month marks its 45th annual campaign.  
Proceeds of the annual appeal are distributed to the emergency funds 
of various Catholic Charities offices and affiliate agencies throughout 
the Diocese.  the appeal provides a way for people to put their faith 
in action, noted Jack Balinsky, Diocesan Director of Catholic Charities.

“We have a Gospel call to help our neighbors,” Balinsky said.  “this 
appeal is a way we can respond to this call.  i am very grateful to the 
Catholic Courier for supporting us in this important way over so 
many years.”

Catholic Courier
and Catholic Chalities

Christmas Appeal

“To love God and neighbor is not something abstract, but profoundly 
concrete: it means seeing in every person the face of the Lord to 

be served, to serve him concretely.  And you are, dear brothers and 
sisteres, the face of Jesus.” — Pope Francis

a cooperative effort to 
assist people in short-term

 financial crisis.

any financial help you
 can offer can be sent to

Christmas appeal
P.o. Box 24379

rochester, NY 14624-0379
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John McDermott

continued from page 3

March for life and 
Diocesan Mass for life

Bishop Matano will again be joining 
hundreds of people from the 
Diocese of rochester at the 
41st annual March for life

 in Washington, DC on January 22.  
for details to join in,  go to www.dor.org.  

Bishop Matano will also be
 celebrating a Mass for life 

on sunday, January 18, 2 PM 
at sacred heart Cathedral 

in support of all human life, especially 
the unborn.  a reception will follow Mass, 

hosted by the Knights of Columbus. 
all are welcome.

Public Policy Weekend 
february 7-8

Parishes throughout the diocese will 
be petitioning NYs legislators to pass 

the 9 points of the Women’s equality act
 that truly benefit women and reject 

the 10th point expanding 
abortion provisions. 

for more information on any of these 
events, contact suzanne stack, 

life issues Coordinator at
 585-328-3210 x1304 or sstack@dor.org.

Upcoming 
Life Issues Events
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